
 

 

 
Hertfordshire County Council 

County Hall, Pegs Lane 
             Hertford SG13 8DF 

Protect your workforce 
 
An important message from Jim McManus, director of Public Health, Hertfordshire 
 
Dear colleague 
 
Thank you for everything you are doing to help keep Hertfordshire safe.  
 
We’re not through this yet though, so I am writing to you to ask that you play your part by 
putting the right controls in place to protect your workforce, customers and visitors from 
COVID-19.  
 
To date, there has been a lower rate of spread of COVID-19 infection in Hertfordshire than 
in many other areas. This is really good news.  
 
However, we cannot be complacent. The challenge to prevent the spread of the virus is now 
more important than ever. We know workplaces can be the source of outbreaks and we 
cannot afford to throw away the gains we have made locally.  
 
I would, at all costs, like to avoid a situation where a Hertfordshire business is forced to 
close due to a significant outbreak, so I urge you to follow all relevant government guidance 
to ensure that your workplace is as safe as it can be and is fully prepared to respond 
appropriately to any case of COVID-19 within the workforce.  
 
I would especially ask you to be a responsible employer when dealing with employees who 
might be unwell. It is essential that they are able to self-isolate and that they contact the 
NHS Test and Trace service to book a test. I know this may present operational issues for 
some businesses, but it is very important that everyone complies. We have attached a 
poster that you can display if you wish to explain to people why they may be asked to 
provide contact details. 
 
Please also find overleaf a flowchart that explains what to do if you have a suspected or 
confirmed case in your business. It is vital that you follow this guidance. We are relying on 
you to help us protect our communities. 
 
We’re aware that some businesses may be concerned about collecting data and reporting 

cases due to reputational issues if this leads to connection with an outbreak. I would like to 

reassure you that by following the guidance, it will increase the likelihood of your business 

remaining open, reflect positively on you as a responsible employer, contribute to national 

efforts to fight this virus and ultimately save lives. Any failure to comply could delay a Public 



 

Health England response and negatively impact your business as well as local and national 

efforts to prevent outbreaks.  

Please also encourage your staff and customers to continue to carry out the simple actions 

that can prevent the spread of COVID-19. These are: 

 
1. Wash their hands as often as possible, for 20 seconds with warm water and soap or use a 

hand sanitiser 

2. Keep their distance from others, particularly in indoor spaces (2m if possible or 1m plus 

other measures such as wearing a face covering) 

3. Wear a face covering in the places they are required to and when it is difficult to stay 

socially distanced  

4. If they show symptoms, self-isolate and book a test immediately at 

www.gov.uk/coronavirus or telephone 119 

 
Posters, leaflets and social media posts promoting these messages are available at 
www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/playyourparttoolkit. 
 
Guidance, checklists and templates for Hertfordshire businesses to ensure they are ‘Covid 
Secure’ can be found here: Covid19 Trading Safely Toolkit 
 
If you need further guidance on this information or trading safely in your workplace, 
including your health and safety risk assessment, please contact your Environmental Health 
team at your local council (available on your council’s website). 
 
 
Thank you for helping everyone to stay safe in Hertfordshire 
 
Jim McManus 
Director of Public Health, Hertfordshire County Council 

 

Further support: 

 

NHS Test and Trace service and other government information 

Hertfordshire County Council information 

Practical suggestions and signage to keep your business safe  

NHS Test and trace workplace guidelines 

Govt guidance on maintaining records of staff, customers and visitors 

 

 

http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
http://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/playyourparttoolkit
https://www.hertfordshirelep.com/what-we-do/priorities/business-support/better-business-for-all/covid-19-advice-and-support/
http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
http://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/coronavirus
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/media-library/documents/coronavirus/campaign-toolkit/social-distancing-for-businesses/social-distancing-in-your-business.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/nhs-test-and-trace-workplace-guidance
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/maintaining-records-of-staff-customers-and-visitors-to-support-nhs-test-and-trace


 

 

 

 


